
 In the Town of Hilton Head Island, South Carolina, it is
unlawful to unreasonably disturb the peace and quiet of
those in their homes and public places (Title 17, Chapter 4,
Town Code).
Quiet hours are between 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., though
town noise regulations are in force twenty-four (24) hours
each day (Title 17, Chapter 4, Town Code).

Noise Regulations for the Town of Hilton Head Island:
1.

2.

Trash containers must be stored in a designated storage area
and not be seen from the street. Please follow the trash pick-up
schedule provided to you by the short-term rental owner.

Please park only in the designated parking spots as provided
by the Owner of property. Please do not park off-site on
street, grass, or pine straw.

Please do not disturb sea turtle nesting areas. Be sure
beachfront lights are turned off after dark and only use red
beamed lights when walking on the beach at night. 

To report an issue with a short-term rental, please contact our 

Nuisance Management Hotline: (843) 341-6864. 

Just a few things to know so that we can all leave our
beautiful island the same way we found it.



April - Thursday before
Memorial Day On Leash or Under

Voice Control

Animal Beach Visiting Hours
October - March

Friday before Memorial
Day - Labor Day

Tuesday after Labor Day
- September

Anytime

10 am - 5 pm

5 pm - 10 am

10 am - 5 pm

5 pm - 10 am

10 am - 5 pm

5 pm - 10 am

On Leash or Under
Voice Control

On Leash

Not Allowed on Beach

On Leash or Under
Voice Control

On Leash

On Leash or Under
Voice Control

Always ride with traffic on the right side of the road and obey all
traffic signs and signals. Obey pedestrian signal alerts at
crosswalks and use hand signals in advance of turns. 

For questions about your specific property, please call:

Town Of Hilton Head Island
1 Town Center Court, Hilton Head Island, SC 29928

Beaufort County Sheriff’s Department (843) 255-3300



You can report non-emergency issues to the Town from your
smartphone, tablet, or computer. Download at
hiltonheadislandsc.gov/myhhi.

Visit our website at 
hiltonheadislandsc.gov/short-termrentals

MyHHI

For More Information


